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This figure included shop takings, donations, street collection and a lovely
donation of £108.77 from a Bluecoat cake sale! Many thanks to all those
involved in whatever way - your continued support is greatly appreciated.
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The next Saturday Club will be on Saturday 14 June at 2.30pm at Dryleaze
House.
There will be a harpist coming to entertain.

Dryleaze Saturday Club
held in the Dryleaze House Lounge, 10 May 2025

The afternoon commenced with a hymn and prayers. With the VE Day
commemorations that had taken place the previous week in mind, mention was
made of the sense of thanksgiving at that time and a desire for peace in the
world which continues today.

Everyone had been asked to bring a favourite item with them, something that
was special to them. A variety of items were displayed. It was obvious that
they were “favourite things” because they all gave their owners great pleasure
in many different ways. Objects ranged from treasured family pictures and a
painting, books and clothing, to the satisfying results of a community project and
research into a family “tree”. Several of those present brought favourite items
of craft work that they were pleased to have produced. These included knitted
works of varying kinds, colours and sizes, sparkling bead pictures and a flower
arrangement. The appropriately coloured (red, white and blue) floral
arrangement was kindly donated to the Club to enhance the decoration of the
Lounge. The stories behind these favourite possessions were all of interest and
helped to make the afternoon a very pleasant and unusual one.

Several birthdays were remembered and cards and decorated cup cakes
presented to those members present. Refreshments followed. These included
a wonderful sponge sandwich cake which oozed with a filling of home made
jam.

Libby was thanked for her musical accompaniments to the hymn and birthday
greetings and for reminding us too of the song “A few of my favourite things”

Thank you to the ladies who arranged everything and without whom the
afternoon would not have happened.

Mary George

Holy Communion at Dryleaze House
A service will be held on Wednesday 18 June 18 at 11.00am. Everyone
welcome. Holy Communion will be available if you wish to receive it.

We had another successful
Christian Aid Week and the
current (never say final!) total
of monies raised was £4,371.

Please note: there will be NO Holiday Club at Wotton
Baptist Church this July
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Members of Ignite Club
decided to contribute to the
‘Churches Together’
Christian Aid Appeal by
arranging a cake sale at
school on Friday 16 May.
Before the cake sale we
learnt about the valuable
work of Christian Aid by
exploring their website and
watching an online
assembly.
Parents, grandparents and

pupils baked a range of
delicious cakes and Ignite
Club helped set up the stall,
and serve the customers.
It was a wonderful team effort which included sorting out change on the spot

and then later totalling up how much was in the pot.

We raised an amazing £108.77 which was handed to Wotton’s Christian Aid
Treasurer, Peter Sutton.
Thank you to Karen Dover, Jane Gray-Wallis and Jo Eade (parent helper)

who supported us on the day of the sale.
Jane Blaken

Churches Together in Wotton
There was a meeting in St Mary's at 7pm on Monday 18 May. Fourteen people
attended (one rather late, saying they thought it was at 7.30 – but they would
still have been 5 minutes late!). As usual it was fairly informal and interspersed
with cake and sandwiches.
Everyone had the opportunity to give their opinion on recent events; the World
Day of Prayer Service; Lent House Groups and the Easter events – Walk of
Witness (and Hot Cross Buns) and Sunrise Service (and breakfast). More
recently, the VE80 and Peace Prayer event and Christian Aid Week. Most of
these 'happen' every year, but we always need to ask if they are still relevant
and can we do different or better.
We continued by looking ahead. It hasn't been possible to make arrangements
for a United Service at the start of June, but we are now looking at a provisional
date of Sunday 6 July when we would have a morning Service followed by a
barbecue. All to be confirmed!
We all agreed that we want to be able to work as Christians with the community,
in the community and for the community. The Ark – which is about to celebrate
its 30th birthday – is a wonderful Christian resource, while The Keepers,
sympathetic but not a Christian organisation – goes from strength to strength.
We can do new things, but we can also build on what we already have.
Ideas were also thrown around concerning Christmas: at the next meeting (15
September) we will know more, but if you have ideas or would like to get
involved, please speak to your Minister or email me (address on page xii).

A reminder that the next
edition of ‘together in
Wotton’ will cover the

months of both July and
August
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Praying for the Churches
This month it’s Holy Cross

On a world-wide scale, last month we gave thanks for the life and witness of
Pope Francis. Now we can pray for the new leader of the Catholic Church!
Kate Barlow has sent me the below and says: ‘We are all delighted to have a

new Pope and positive about the future with him’
As thousands gathered in Vatican Square on Thursday 8 May, with countless
millions watching worldwide, the senior cardinal Dominique Mamberti came out
on the balcony of St Peter’s Basilica to announce that Cardinal Robert Francis

Prevost had been elected the 267th successor to St Peter on the fourth
Conclave vote.

Cardinal Prevost has taken the name Leo, and as Pope Leo XIV he becomes
the chief pastor and shepherd to the universal church, some 1.4 billion

Catholics across the world. We should never underestimate or take for granted
the work of the Holy Spirit alive in our Church and in our world. Cardinal

Prevost was hardly mentioned during the build-up to the Conclave and the
voting for Pope Francis’s successor was not expected to be over so soon, but
here we are – the new Bishop of Rome, the first from North America with dual
Peruvian nationality. We rejoice and are glad that we have a new leader for our
time, someone who will look to build unity and bridges within the Church and

across our troubled world.
Bishop Bosco of our Clifton Diocese has provided a message on the election
of Pope Leo XIV (abridged): “In his first words to the world, Pope Leo XIV

greeted us with the timeless blessing: “Peace be with you all.” He reminded us
that this was the first greeting of the Risen Christ, the Good Shepherd, who
gave His life for the flock of God. He expressed his desire for this peace to
enter our hearts, reach our families, and extend to all people, everywhere on

earth.
O Holy Spirit, strengthen our new Pope, guide him in wisdom and peace, and

bless the Church he now leads.

Sunday 15th June 

4pm 

Father’s Day 
Activity Event 

 What to wear 
when  

fighting the 
enemy? 

• Bring your family and 
friends 

• Bring your armour  

Swords will be created in Church!  
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United Ramblers

Monday 2 June
Meet at the United Church at 10am to drive to
Hawkesbury Upton. If you wish you can drive directly
to the start.
!0:30am Start from car park of The Beaufort Arms pub
in Hawkesbury Upton.

The walk is about 5.1 miles and will be a loop round to Horton Manor by way
of the “yellow brick road”, Monarch’s Way and Cotswold Way coming back
via Upper Chalkley Farm and up between Broad Hill and Birch Hill.
There are a few stiles, and the total ascent is around 460 ft.
Please let me know if you plan to come and if you want to join us for lunch at
the Pub.
Contact Tony Raphael tonrap1@gmail.com or 07813 760334
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Concerts at St Mary’s Church in June

mailto:tonrap1@gmail.com
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‘Together in Wotton’ is produced ten times a year on behalf of all the Churches
of and Christians in Wotton.

Articles, diary items and anything of interest can be sent to
judy.mills@live.co.uk and for the July/August edition, these should arrive by

5pm on Monday 23 June

mailto:judy.mills@live.co.uk

